MARCH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Planning Sub-Committee of March Town Council held on 15th December 2014, in The Skoulding Suite at March Town Hall commencing at 7.30pm.

Present                      Councillor


A Pugh
Chairman
                                   Councillors


ML George

GD Philpott

SR Court


                                   Town Clerk


C Lemmon
143
Apologies

Apologies were received from Councillor Cornwell.

144
Planning Applications

It was agreed that three additional planning applications would be discussed at this meeting.
F/YR14/0929/F
Mr & Mrs Pankhurst, 84A Station Road, March.




Erection of a single-storey rear extension and detached double garage to existing dwelling, involving demolition of existing outbuilding and garage.

S/a.
Received: 8 December 2014.





Reply By: 24 December 2014.

Recommend approval.
F/YR14/0810/A

Revised proposals have been received in respect of:

Display of 1no externally illuminated individual letters fascia sign, 1no non illuminated vinyl letters sign, 1no amenity sign, 1 no externally illuminated double sided free standing sign and 1 no non-illuminated arch sign at Former Middle Level Commissioners, Dartford Road, March, Cambridgeshire, PE15 8AF.

The revision is: amendment to proposed illuminated and non-illuminated signage.

Received: 8 December 2014.





Reply By: 22 December 2014.
Recommend approval.

F/YR14/0942/RM
Mr P Gumbley.


Erection of a single storey, 3-bed dwelling and detached garage.


Site of the Laurels, Elliott Road, March.

Received: 12 December 2014.





Reply By: 29 December 2014.

Recommend approval.
F/YR14/0956/TRTPO
Mrs B Young, 15 Saxon Way, March.

Works to 1 London Plane tree covered by TPO M/2/465/17.

Land South Of 15 Saxon Way, March.
Received: 15 December 2014.





Reply By: 2 January 2015.
Recommend approval.
F/YR14/0958/F
Mr & Mrs R Burr, 1 Stevens Way, March.

Erection of a single-storey rear extension to existing dwelling.

S/a.
Received: 15 December 2014.





Reply By: 2 January 2015.
Recommend approval.
145
Planning Enquiry
A pre-application enquiry was received from Morton & Hall Consulting Limited regarding the proposed erection of offices adjacent to Elm House, Elm Road, March, for Qualitex Hygiene Services Limited.
Councillors raised no objections to the plans and details provided.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.30pm.

Councillor CC Owen ………………………………………5th January 2015.

Mayor of March.
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